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MEDIA RELEASE / STATEMENT

1 May 2015
Redressing past wrong: expunging historic criminal records for consensual homosexual sexual activity
The Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, Robin Banks, has today publicly released her final report on options for removing historic criminal records for consensual homosexual activity and related conduct.
The Report recommends arrangements for the establishment of a dedicated scheme to enable historic criminal and related records relating to homosexual activities or activities arising because of a person’s diverse sexual orientation or gender identity to be expunged.

‘Tasmania was the last Australian state to decriminalise sex between consenting adult men in private.  Since then, Tasmania has made some of the most positive and extensive reforms in this area.  The establishment of a scheme to remove the effect of criminal sanctions imposed before the reforms is a further important step’, Ms Banks said.

‘Having a criminal record can have negative impacts across many areas of a person’s life, including most obviously employment’, Ms Banks said.  ‘Expunging criminal records and providing the right of non-disclosure in all circumstances will address the discrimination associated with having a criminal record and remove the adverse impacts on those who have a criminal record simply because they are homosexual’.
The scheme is not intended to cover situations where acts were not consensual or where relevant age of consent criteria apply.  A record will only be considered for expunction if the behaviour giving rise to criminal sanctions was consensual or took place between people of, or over, the relevant age of consent.  
The Report recommends establishing a Historic Criminal Records Expert Panel made up of the Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, the Registrar of the Working with Vulnerable People Registration scheme and the Dean of Law at UTAS to assess applications.
A decision to expunge a record will be binding on all authorities.  Appeal rights will be included for those who have their application to expunge a record rejected.

The Panel would also be empowered to considered applications to expunge records of those who have deceased and the Report recommends that the Government considers issuing a formal apology to those who have suffered because of the actions by authorities resulting in a person having a criminal record for consensual homosexual activity and related conduct.
Ms Banks said that she hopes that the scheme can be operational early in 2016.
